## **Albrighton Parish Council**



Albrighton Parish Council work for and on behalf of the community of Albrighton.

### Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II

Message from the Chairman of Albrighton Parish Council, Councillor Adrian Robinson, 'I was deeply saddened of the news of the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. My fellow Councillors, Officers, Staff and residents of Albrighton offered their heartfelt condolences at this sad time.

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, our longest reigning monarch, was respected and loved throughout all communities across our nation; as well as the commonwealth and across the world. Her sense of duty, devotion and reassuring presence was part of her unwavering lifelong dedication to us all.

Albrighton Parish Council was formed in 1894 and during this time has seen many changes in our monarch and Head of State. I am sure that everyone has their own special memories and thoughts to remember the Queens reign.'



### **Book of Condolence**

A book of condolence was opened at Albrighton Library for the community to write their messages and tributes to the Queen. It has been very heart-warming that so many of our community visited Albrighton Library.

#### **Proclamation**

Following the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II the Accession Council made an Order for Proclamations to be read to announce the Accession of His Majesty King Charles III as our new Sovereign.

The Chairman of the Council was formally invited to attend the reading of the Proclamation text which is laid down by the Accession Council at The Bandstand, The Quarry, Shrewsbury, SY1 1JA on Sunday 11<sup>th</sup> September 2022 at 1.00pm.

The Chairman of the Council, Councillor Adrian Robinson said 'I was humbled and honoured to have been invited as Chairman of Albrighton Parish Council to represent our community at the proclamation ceremony of King Charles III at Shrewsbury.'

# Project at Loak Road / Worthington Drive

Albrighton Parish Council is the custodian of a small piece of land at Loak Road / Worthington Drive. Over the years there have been many options considered and discussed by the Parish Council for the development and use of this land.

The Parish Council have set up a working group, as part of the General Purpose Committee, to complete a review of the land and provide options for the use and development including costs. Should any members on the community wish to provide any feedback for this working group please feel free to do so by contacting Olivia – Office Administrator at the Parish Office who will forward this feedback to the working group members. Email: <a href="mailto:admin@albrightonparishcouncil.gov.uk">admin@albrightonparishcouncil.gov.uk</a> Tel: 01902 375455

#### We Shall Remember Them

Albrighton Parish Council need your help!! Working alongside the Albrighton War Memorial Restoration Project is the work to identify and collate details of those names listed on the memorial.

The Parish Council have been contacted by a few families who have supplied information and provided them with more details on members of their family but we still need more information, no matter how small the information you have we still want to hear from you.

The list of names to be remembered are;

G. Davies T.P.J. Heatley E.A Bunting H.A. Pemberton A. Skerratt A.J. Willcock F. Pearson A.F. Turner J.P. Bishton H. Cartwright J. Cartwright H. Corns A. Dyke E. Dyke T. Houghton J. Jones R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford			
A. Skerratt A.J. Willcock F. Pearson A.F. Turner J.P. Bishton H. Cartwright J. Cartwright H. Corns A. Dyke E. Dyke T. Houghton J. Jones R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	G. Davies	T.P.J. Heatley	4 1100
A.F. Turner J.P. Bishton H. Cartwright J. Cartwright H. Corns A. Dyke E. Dyke T. Houghton J. Jones R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	E.A Bunting	H.A. Pemberton	
J. Cartwright H. Corns A. Dyke  E. Dyke T. Houghton J. Jones  R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater  R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham  W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	A. Skerratt	A.J. Willcock	F. Pearson
E. Dyke T. Houghton J. Jones R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	A.F. Turner	J.P. Bishton	H. Cartwright
R. Jones M. Laurence E. Leadbeater R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	J. Cartwright	H. Corns	A. Dyke
R. Leadbeater G. Lycett J. Macham W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	E. Dyke	T. Houghton	J. Jones
W. Marshall E. Paul G. Pitchford	R. Jones	M. Laurence	E. Leadbeater
	R. Leadbeater	G. Lycett	J. Macham
O Ditabland LLC Dowell D.T. Drigatlay	W. Marshall	E. Paul	G. Pitchford
O. Pitchiord H.S. Powell P.T. Priestiey	O. Pitchford	H.S. Powell	P.T. Priestley
J. Reeves E. Shingler J.E. Shingler	J. Reeves	E. Shingler	J.E. Shingler
B. Thomas H. Thorne C. Totty	B. Thomas	H. Thorne	C. Totty
J. Wakelam R.F. Wood F.W. Yates	J. Wakelam	R.F. Wood	F.W. Yates

If there is a family member whose name is inscribed on the Albrighton War Memorial please let us know and we would welcome any information. Please contact Olivia at the Parish Office - Tel: 01902 375455 or email: <a href="mailto:admin@albrightonparishcouncil.gov.uk">admin@albrightonparishcouncil.gov.uk</a>

## Chairman of the Council's Update - Councillor Adrian Robinson

In August Albrighton Parish Council have summer recess. Summer recess is where the Parish Council do not formally hold any meetings unless urgent business requires a decision or the Chairman of the Council attends an event in which they are formally invited.

In September the Country and the World were saddened by the news of the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II. During the official period for mourning the Parish Council observed this legislation as a mark respect. As per the Local Government Act 1972 excludes days of mourning for clear days calculation purposes for a meeting to be called - it is the period of notice that is affected.

Chairman's Charity for 2022/23 is the Albrighton Food Bank. I would like to thank everyone who has made a donation to Albrighton Food Bank via the Parish Office and Library. These donations have been very well received by St Mary's Church and have already been donated within our community.

This year I will be holding a Race Night to raise money for the Chairman's Charity for 2022/23. This will be held at The Red House on Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> November 2022. This is a family event and further details are to follow but I look forward to welcoming as many of you as I can.